# <u>Town of Pomona Park - Town Council & Public Hearing Meeting Minutes</u> Tuesday, November 12, 2019 (6pm)

Mayor Joseph Svingala presided. Council present were Dr. Robert Warren, Lynda Linkswiler, CarrieAnn Evans, Patricia Mead, James Griffin, and Victor Szatkowski were all present. Attorney Sherar, Clerk Donna Fontana, Asst. Clerk Kelly Krupski and Maintenance Supervisor Bruce Wolfred were all present.

Mayor Joseph Svingala led in the pledge to the flag. Mayor Svingala called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm and welcomed everyone. There was a moment of silence in remembrance of residents Gloria Povlich, Bruce Thompson, James A. Foerster, Michael Mills and Thomas Kuralt.

### **Meeting Minutes:**

The Mayor requested approval of the Minutes from 8/28, 9/3, 9/10, 9/16, 10/8/2019. Councilwoman Evans made a Motion for approval of 8/28 and it was seconded by Councilman Griffin. Councilwoman Mead obstained as she was absent. Approved by remainder of Council. Councilman Warren made a Motion for approval of 9/16 and it was seconded by Councilman Griffin. Councilwomen Evans & Mead were absent. Approved by remainder of Council. Councilwoman Evans made a Motion for approval of the minutes from 9/3 and it was seconded by Councilman Szatkowski. Councilwoman Mead was absent. Approved by remainder of Council. Councilwoman Evans made a Motion for approval of the minutes from 9/10 & 10/8 and it was seconded by Councilman Szatkowski. Approved by unanimous vote. Councilwoman Evans was curious why we had so many all at one time? Mayor said, because we went through a very bad period where things weren't right in the office and the girls were fighting to get caught up on everything because so many things were wrong and they did the best they could. I think rather than wondering we should be thanking Donna for everything she got accomplished in this past month to finally get it to us. Thank you Donna. Clerk said, also if you look at the past several meetings there have been several meeting minutes done. Councilwoman Evans said its just hard to remember what was said from one month to another.

## **Guest Speakers:**

Dr. William Lockhart spoke and requested the Council to make a special exception to be allowed to borrow the Senior Sneakers equipment and take it out of the Community Center to be used temporarily at the Georgetown Community Center. There was much discussion and the Council stated that it is the Town's policy not to loan out any equipment to anyone. Clerk explained to Council that Dr. Lockhart had already taken a stereo without permission even though the Clerk had requested an email or letter from the PFFC stating that it was not donated and was his property. Dr. Lockhart said that is correct but by the way it is broken, I'll bring it back if you want it. Councilman Griffin offered to make a monetary donation to Dr. Lockhart to assist and Mayor Svingala said he would also. The Council decided to not make an exception that Town owned equipment not be loaned out. Dr. Lockhart wanted it on record that this was not to be for his personal use, this was for the Georgetown community.

#### **Public Hearing items:**

Clerk read Resolution 2019-5 Authorizing a \$25 cell phone allowance per month for the Maintenance staff. Councilwoman Evans made a Motion to approve and Councilman Griffin 2<sup>nd</sup>. There was much discussion about the issue of using personal cell phones and this may become a records issue. It was discussed about the possibility of using radios for maintenance and a Tracphone for Supervisors and Kelly. Clerk will get pricing for the next meeting. Bruce stated he would personally not commit his phone to be reimbursed for Town business, but would carry a Town phone and/or radio. Councilwoman Evans rescinded her Motion.

Clerk read Resolution 2019-6 Authorizing payment of Mittauer Invoice 19489 in the amount of \$2600.00. Attorney Sherar stated that he believed that since we've already signed the contract for this and approved by the Council then the Clerk can approve the bills. There was discussion about how much responsibility the State has for the water coming from the Hwy and the railroad for there part. Craig said Mittauer is meeting with people from the State to try to address this. Craig is going to review the contract to see if we can put it on hold or not. Councilman Griffin made a Motion to approve and it was seconded by Councilman Szatkowski and approved by unanimous vote.

Resolution 2019-8 for the Town to pay the Sheriff's bill and Beautification Committee to pay the portable toilets for the Everybody's Havin' a Yard Sale. Councilwoman Mead made a Motion to approve and it was seconded by Councilwoman Linkswiler. There was discussion by Councilman Warren concerning if the Town should pay for either since it is a Beautification Committee event. Attorney Sherar reviewed again that the Beautification finances and expenses are so supposed to be separate from the Town's. The Mayor stated that we are sitting here moaning about paying this. Councilman Warren said, no one is moaning, everybody agrees... Mayor said, yes you're moaning Doc, you don't want to pay it, that's moaning. Councilman Warren said, we're just questioning it. Mayor said, the very first things that Government is responsible for is safety and sanitation, so why aren't we responsible for it. Councilman Warren said, if they have their own checkbook then they should be. If an organization came in here and wanted to put on a rally and the police were hired they would have to pay the police. Mayor said, they are not in our charter and part of our Town. Councilman Warren said, you are angry because you feel like I am dissing the Beautification Committee and that's not the case at all. This is an accounting question. Mayor said, it's not accounting it's a responsibility question. Councilman Warren said, that funneling money into the Beautification and then back into the Town is an accounting problem. Mayor asked, does the Council feel any responsibility at all for the Beautification Committee? Councilman Warren said yes it says if there is a major expenditure to do the Town Council has to approve it. Attorney Sherar said, this was set up because the Beautification Committee needed help from the Town because it wasn't private and it wasn't public. It's supposed to be semi-autonomous with oversite from the Town is the best way I remember it, and I don't think he's necessarily got an illegitimate position. This is a function that the Beautification does and the Town has a hard policy about not contributing money and you guys are in that gray area of what you're going to do. There was more discussion about the separation of the Town and the Beautification Committee. Judy and Yvonne voiced their opinion. The vote was unanimous to approve Resolution 2019-8.

Resolution 2019-10 authorizing the Town to use the Florida Department of Management Services; State Contracts and agreements; State term contracts and the use of the Florida Sheriff's contracts. There was discussion and the Council decided to amend the Resolution and strike "The Town will be exempt from the bid requirement on the purchase of used equipment and a majority of vote by the Council. In the event of an auction, the Council will vote on a maximum amount that the Maintenance Supervisor may bid based on the budgeted item." Attorney Sherar doesn't believe that we need to do a Resolution for these purchases since it is already approved through the State contracts. There is a statute that allows you to piggyback on any government contract is that the bidding process has been done in accordance with the Statute and therefore you can pick anything you want off of that. Councilman Warren made a Motion to approve the Resolution 2019-10 and it was seconded by Councilman Griffin. The vote was unanimous to approve.

Resolution 2019-11 authorizing the purchase of a pull behind dump trailer through the Florida Sheriff's Contract Cooperative Purchasing Program FSA19-VEH17.0 in the amount of \$8850.00. Councilman Griffin made a Motion to approve and it was seconded by Councilman Warren. Councilwoman Evans asked where the additional \$850 was coming from. Clerk explained that it will come from General Fund, Roads & Streets, 541.641 Machinery & Equipment which has \$20,000 in it which is unallocated. The vote was unanimous to approve.

Resolution 2019-12 Defined Contribution and Deferred Contribution Plans. Councilman Griffin made a Motion to approve and it was seconded by Councilman Szatkowski. The vote was unanimous to approve.

## **Unfinished Business:**

Councilwoman Linkswiler gave an update for Beautification meeting from 11/11. Chairwoman Joyce Svingala resigned, and it was a great loss to us. Judy Szatkowski was nominated as new chairwoman and the vote was unanimous to approve. Accepted Bud Eckels as a new member. New Business was a need for larger directional signs from HWY 17 to the Community Center, Beach and Park because the writing is so small. Discussion on decorative pole flags. Discussed Christmas decorations, some new ones will be ordered for the Town Hall lawn. 4 new stools were approved for Town Hall office along with \$100 for kitchen utensils and \$50 a month for a candy bowl for Town Hall counter. I think \$50 is too much but it was voted in. We need nominations for the monthly Beautification Award. Yard Sale, served \$387 in breakfast, \$910 on yard sale vendors, \$100 from food vendor, gift basket raffle \$311, items sold \$155 for a total of \$1863 and we spent \$393 for advertising and toilets. This left us with \$1470 from the Yard Sale. November 23 we are going to clean up the Community Center and decorate. We really need volunteers and members for Beautification or we're not going to be able to survive. Shirley asked everyone to stand up and give Joyce a big hand as she has been a wonderful Chief for all of us.

Bruce Wolfred gave a maintenance update and said that the maintenance crew did a great job preparing for the yard sale. Intermediate repair to the end of the dock completed by replacing 12' of middle stringer and 12' of decking out to pavilion. Working on eradicating the air potato around town. Ball field is ready to begin treatment to reestablish the clay areas so in 3 weeks the grass and the evasives will be killed and then I will till the fields up so we can keep dragging

them. I am evaluating the score boards. Councilwoman Evans asked if anyone is using the fields? No. Bruce said that he has the dimensions for the soccer fields, and he can fit 2 of them but he is looking at if the volleyball net can be moved for the large field. Councilman Griffin said, Bruce you are doing fantastic. FGUA decided to change the water meter at Community Center but the compression from the tree next to it, that when they pulled the meter out, they couldn't get it back in. Our water line got broken in this process which I repaired. The backflow preventer does a 90 and goes back under the oak tree. I've got to move that. I am waiting for a reply on the A/C maintenance contract from 3 vendors for annual service. Mayor asked me to look at threshold to the door coming into the Chambers because its very difficult for people to get over. The door is not ADA compliant. I've got a call out to a couple of contractors to give us a quote because it is a block wall. The fence at Mayor's Park was repaired this afternoon.

Clerk Assistant, Kelly gave an update on the financials. Thank you for sending me to Quickbooks class. It was very beneficial, and it showed me that there are a lot of things that we have to fix and change. Councilwoman Evans asked about the Community Center building for \$20.32. Kelly said, it was a single transaction but did not say what it was for.

Mayor Svingala said that he thinks the Maintenance Supervisor should have his own allotment that he can spend. I don't know how to go about it. I don't want the Maintenance Supervisor to have to go to the Town Clerk if he needs 6 screws. Attorney Sherar said you would have to make a Charter change. Which means it couldn't go up until November. Mayor asked is there anything we can do in the meantime? Attorney Sherar said, the only person authorized to spend money is the Town Clerk so that's the only thing I can see in the Charter. You can't use an Ordinance to override the Charter. The way its written that would be overriding the Charter. Mayor asked, what about a Town credit card that's paid off every month? Attorney said, because she's the Chief Financial Officer and that's the way the Charter got written. The Maintenance Supervisor could call the Clerk and say I need to buy this, and she could approve it so long as its less than \$2000 and he could use a credit card to get it. Clerk said, that's what we do now. Attorney said, that's the way it would have to be done, because she's the one that has the spending limit up to \$2000 then it comes to you guys. Mayor said, I'm talking about a \$6 box of screws, to me that's pretty demeaning to have to go to somebody to get approval to buy a box of screws. Attorney said, I would say that the Clerk could delegate a spending limit to somebody. You may want to increase her limit. Its just if you want to give someone else spending authority. Councilwoman Evans said no. Mayor said, I think we've been living with \$2000 and we haven't had any problems whatsoever and if we need to go over we have no problem coming to the Council. Attorney read Charter regarding spending and said that anything anyone wants to spend it has to go to her for approval. Clerk said, and if I am not absent then I can appoint the Deputy Clerk to authorize purchases. Attorney said, she could tell Bruce that you are authorized to spend up to \$200 on the credit card and I think that goes to supervise and control over expenditures not to exceed \$2000. Mayor said, at anytime without going to her? Attorney said, no, because she is personally responsible to supervise and responsible for the disbursement of all monies and control over all expenditures to ensure the budget appropriations are not exceeded. Mayor said, I would like for you to write an Ordinance for the Maintenance Supervisor to go to the electorate for next November. Attorney said it would be an Ordinance to change the Charter. What cap do you want on it? Mayor said, I don't know we have time to talk.

Mayor requests a signed rental agreement for the Pomona Park Senior Program for the Community Center. An agreement was never signed. Resolution 2014-12 was never signed. I just want to get this done and get it behind me. Clerk said there is a Resolution that was done after that 2014-25 which also was not adopted. Craig at the time you said that it should be an Ordinance. The Mayor talked about minutes that the Council had voted on and the Clerk, Cindy Hair had made disgusting comments about him. Clerk Fontana said, are you talking about the email because I didn't find anything in minutes that was approved. The Mayor said, there's nothing else to be discussed its all been done. Councilwoman Evans said, well it is to be discussed because all of us were not here for all of this. Mayor said this is nothing but a rental agreement so if you want to discuss it and spend the night, I can stay. Councilwoman Evans said, every time that you have something to talk about with any of these programs with the Senior Program you get really shitty with all of us. Mayor said, no I don't. In 5 years are we going to bring it up again and discuss it? Councilwoman Evans any time it has to do with your programs you get cranky. Mayor said you weren't here when I fought this for a year and yes I still feel that way. Councilwoman Evans said, but you get hostile and there's no reason. Mayor said, yes I do and yes there is, you weren't there. Does anyone have questions bring them out and I'll sit here all night. I'll answer anything you have. Councilwoman Evans said, what do we need to do with this? Mayor said, it needs to be signed. Clerk said, it was not approved and Craig said it should be an Ordinance. Mayor said, it is nothing more or less than a rental agreement for the Community Center. Councilwoman Evans said, if Craig said it needs to be an Ordinance then it needs to be brought back to us. Mayor said, what Ordinance, Donna, do we have for the Neighborhood Watch to rent, for the Church to rent? Clerk said, we don't have an Ordinance or any other kind of written agreement. It was a verbal thing that was voted on by the Council to allow them to use the building without charging them fees. All of them were voted on by the Council including yours. Councilwoman Mead said, isn't it all the same for all the groups? Clerk explained they were done individually by the groups and the Town did not sign any of them. Judy asked why do you have to do it if you don't for Neighborhood Watch or other ones? Clerk said this is just for the use of the Community Center. It should have been done for all of them. Mayor said, Shirley has one and Lake Broward has one. Councilwoman Mead asked, what do we need to do, write an Ordinance that says the same thing? Attorney said I would like to see the minutes as to why I said is needs to be an Ordinance and a couple of other things I'd like to look at before we bring this up formally. Mayor said, tell me why we need it and no one else does? Neighborhood Watch, Lake Broward, the Church doesn't need this. Clerk said, Joe no one has asked you to do it. Mayor said, oh yeah they did. I went for a year fighting for this. Shirley asked why do you have to sign anything? The Mayor said, you'll have to ask Craig, its Craig and Cindy that made me do it. Attorney said, I've got to go back and read the minutes. Apparently, 41 has been good enough for everything you've been doing so far. It's the Community Center User Agreement. Shirley said, none of us have it so why are you pushing for this? Mayor said, because I fought for this thing for a year and it never got signed so I went to Donna and said let's get this signed so I can put it in our records. Councilwoman Evans said, you don't need it. Mayor asked don't you remember this, and Shirley said, I mostly remember you fighting about everything. Mayor said, I did fight about it like when they said I had to have 1 million in insurance. The insurance company was brought in here by Cindy because she thought she could cut my throat. They said no one has to have their own insurance. Shirley said, if they said that then why go through all this? Mayor said, because of what I went through I don't trust what's going on. It took me a year to find out ok I made it, I trust me. Shirley said,

you're settled in there, everyone loves your program. I don't understand what the big fight is about. Mayor said, its simple, CarrieAnn wasn't here and she knows nothing about it. Shirley said, then pull up what's been said and let them read it. Councilwoman Evans said, I don't need to read through anything, I'm in the present. Mayor asked Craig, what do I need to do to get this thing signed that the ball was dropped on? Attorney said, I have to agree with what Shirley is saying, everything has been going the way its supposed to be going. I don't understand... Mayor said, Well Jesus Christ, you fought me for that whole year. I didn't fight, you fought. Attorney said, you know what there's a lot of things that happened 5 years ago that nobody cared about for 5 years and now all of a sudden it's the most important thing in the world? You're not going to give me time; you want me to answer; you really don't want me to answer this on the fly. I would like to take the time to look at the minutes to go through it. If you want me to do it on the fly, I'll do it on the fly but you're not going to like the things I'm going to say. Mayor said, well when it comes to that program, I don't like anything you say about that program. You know that. You go and investigate it and you get back to me, let's move on. Clerk said, while we are on the subject I'd like to bring up the \$25 utility fee. There was a utility fee that was supposed to be charged to the non-profit groups. In 2014 you had it on your fee Ordinance. In 2016, when you modified your fee Ordinance, I'm not saying this because Senior group or you guys have to pay that. It was voted that you guys do not have to pay it, ok. I'm not bringing that up to be a big bone of contention. The reason why I'm bringing it up is because, in 2016 you revised the Ordinance to change some pricing and somehow the \$25 fee disappeared. Councilwoman Evans said, we took it off. Clerk said, I can't find that in the minutes. Councilwoman Evans said we took it off because you can't put a lock on the meter anyways, people are going to use it anyways, so we just done away with it because there was no sense in trying to figure out who's used it, who's not, because they can say the did or didn't use it. Clerk said, I've searched and searched and cannot find it in the minutes and the other reason is because now with all of the usage of the Community Center we are getting other non-profit groups outside of the Town. We are getting recognition and they are starting to ask us to use the CC and they pay nothing. Councilman Griffin said, I thought we agreed that only the non-profits in the Town got to use it. Mayor said, that's just what it was Jim. Councilman Griffin said and anyone outside of Town had to pay. Clerk said, I will look harder on that because I found discussion on that, but I found where you guys said no, we have to do for that one what we do for that one. Councilman Griffin said, in Town. Mayor said, Craig is going to look into this Resolution #5 Pomona Park Senior Program Inc. may use the CC for senior activities without charge for rent, deposit or utility. Councilwoman Mead said, they're not talking about the same thing. Mayor said, yes they are. Clerk said, it was voted by the Council that you do not have to pay it and the other groups don't have to pay it, that's fine. That's not what I'm questioning. I'm questioning the non-profits out of Town not paying. There is a church group from Crescent City that is coming for 2 sessions the whole day on the 19th and they are paying nothing. Mayor said, instead of searching for that just do a Resolution that in Town non-profits don't pay the \$25 but out of Town does. Clerk asked Attorney if that is good. He said, we can do that. Attorney asked, do we know how much the Community Center costs to operate a year? Clerk said, we can get that number. Mayor said, \$2421 for utilities. Attorney said, there's more than that, you have capital expenditures on a building. Mayor said, we're talking about utilities, FY2018-19 was \$2422. Rentals were \$1522. The Senior Program donated \$600 toward it which is \$2122, which leaves the Town paying for fiscal year 17, 18, 19, \$300 for the year which is \$25 for the month. If you just pull the plug on

the CC, FPL is going to charge you \$10.54 a month. Actually, for the last FY the Town paid \$15 a month for utilities.

#### **New Business:**

Mayor-Better Place Chair expires 12/31/19. Current Chairperson is Shirley Griffin. The new term starts January 1, 2020. If anybody has any recommendations, if not, I recommend Shirley for another term as the Chair for Better Place. Shirley said, I've been up there for 9 years now and the chair for 6 years. Mayor said, nobody has any other recommendations? Shirley if you are appointed would you accept it? Shirley said, yes I will. Councilman Warren made a Motion to accept Shirley Griffin as the Chairperson for the Better Place. Seconded by Councilman Griffin. Unanimous vote to approve. Shirley said, its my pleasure and I really pump Pomona Park up. Ask anybody on the committee, they know where I'm from.

Mayor discussed the lake weeds at Middleton Beach. There was discussion that the Health Department said that the weeds do not create the problem, but it will hold the contaminant there. There was discussion about the cost of removal. Councilman Griffin said there is another thing about a lake. However, much frontage you have on your property, a certain amount of it has to have vegetation. You can only clear 25% of the property but I don't know if that's for a municipality. That is to filter the lake and keep it clean. There was discussion about an influx of Muscovy ducks on the South end of the lake and this may be contributing to the higher levels of contaminants in the lake. Councilman Griffin said that he thinks we should get the amounts allowed to be cleared before we move forward.

Attorney Sherar discussed the Beautification Liaison and Council Member voting rights. I am of the opinion that Council Members that are appointed as Liaison do not have voting rights at the Beautification meeting. There's nothing here that says that a Council Member can't be a member of the Beautification Committee and if you aren't the Liaison then you would have the right to vote and act like any other member. However, I would advise anybody on the Council that wants to be on the Beautification Committee that the Sunshine Law stops you from talking about anything and participating in a meeting that is likely to result in something being brought before the Council for a vote. Mayor said they brought this up last year because the Ethics training said to stay the heck away from the Beautification Committee. Attorney Sherar said that Lynda cannot be the Liaison and be a member of the Beautification. Judy asked, how did you let Pat Bergquist do both? Attorney Sherar said, I did not let her do both. Judy said yes you did. Sherar said, I would like to see those minutes. Judy said, when her husband died she got voted in to sit there and y'all had this discussion and you said yes she could do both. She just couldn't vote on one of them. She wasn't a Liaison, she was a member for a long time before she was on the Council and you said that she could stay on. Sherar said, you are saying 2 different things. I just said that a Council member can be the Liaison and not vote. I also said that a Council member can be a regular member if they wanted to be and they could vote but they are subject to the Sunshine Laws so if you have a Liaison there and a regular member there and something is coming before them which could be coming before the commission, you would have a Sunshine issue. Councilwoman Mead said, we asked this at the Ethics training, and they said no you should not be on the committee. Mayor said, if Pat & I are sitting out there we gotta keep our mouth shut we can't say a word, because that's a meeting. Lynda asked, so why can I be a

liaison then. Attorney said, you can be a Liaison or you can be a member at large but you can't be both. Judy said, that's the way it was before. Attorney said the better thing for you to do is be a Liaison, non voting. You can discuss things. Attorney said, you should put out a notice if more than one councilmember will be attending a meeting. You could kind of scrub the issue, let's say if there's something that is discussed at the Beautification Committee and it came here, if the members that were there announced that they were there during those discussions and we had an open discussion about the things. Then that would probably cure the defect. There are cases where councilmembers attended meetings on a topic and then it was brought before them but because the discussions had gone over a year period and there were a whole bunch of hearings and sorts of other things they said no, the purpose of the Sunshine Law was met and the public had plenty of input with the commission meeting.

Clerk discussed her Quickbooks Training and that last month it was approved but the Mayor was concerned that both of us being out of the office may interfere with the Council meeting so I decided to send Kelly and I would wait until the next class. The next one is in Orlando on December 18 & 19 and I'm asking for your approval to go out of County for the training. Councilman Griffin made a Motion to approve. Councilwoman Evans asked, why can't Kelly tell you what she learned? Mayor said, she's not a teacher. Councilwoman Evans asked, why can't she use the books that she had? Mayor said, here's how I look at this. Donna can go, you need to approve or not approve of her going out of County, that's what the question was tonight. Councilman Griffin said, I made the Motion, seconded by Councilman Warren. Councilwoman Evans asked what's the fee? Clerk said same price but its in Orlando. Councilwoman Evans said, so you would have to stay overnight. Clerk said yes, it will be a little more for a hotel but not a lot because you will not be paying as much in mileage and travel time. Councilwoman Evans said, I understand all that, but I didn't know if we need to approve more money because you said it was exactly the same and its not exactly the same. Mayor said, we don't approve the money just her being allowed to travel outside the County. The vote was unanimous to approve.

Clerk also discussed that the next class for Kelly is Grant Writing and is in Tampa on December 9 & 10. Its \$455 for class, and she will have to stay over night 2 nights. Councilwoman Evans made a Motion for Kelly to go to Tampa for the Grant Writing class and it was seconded by Councilman Griffin. The vote was unanimous to approve. Councilwoman Evans asked, are we still in budget? Clerk said, I will verify that and let you know but we can go over in that and stay under in travel.

Councilwoman Mead said, it is with a very heavy heart that I need to recommend that we remove the large oak tree at the corner of the Community Center and Broward Ave. Bruce spent 4 hours digging roots out around the pipes that go in under and all around that oak tree. There is also some electrical on top. We keep cutting the tree back, so the tree no is about 75-80% hanging over the CC. Its not likely that this tree will fall anytime soon but if it were to fall it would pretty much destroy the whole rear end of the CC. It is destroying the street and we can't repair the street until we deal with the roots. Its endangering the building by the roots pushing up and also the new sidewalk has 1 crack in it. The tree has grown to the point that it is a hazard. Its going to be expensive and a problem digging the roots out around the water pipes. Clerk said, I already have M&B giving us a quote on 2 trees so I'll add this one. Councilwoman Evans made a

Motion to get bids and Councilman Griffin seconded. The Mayor said we don't need a Motion for that.

Questions and comments. – Shirley said, Thursday night, Neighborhood Watch we have turkey, ham and a lot of other things so come and enjoy it. No speakers.

Upcoming events: Were reviewed from packet.

Councilman Griffin made a Motion to adjourn, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Councilwoman Linkswiler. Adjourned 9:16 pm.

